Meeting Minutes
ILDA Board of Directors Meeting
13 February 2023

Conference Call

Members Present: Brian Gonzales, Roberta McHatton, Theo Petrides, Horacio Pugliese, Christopher Short

Member(s) Absent or Excused:  None
Staff Present:  Patrick Murphy (Director), David Kumpula (Secretary)
Other Members: 

Start Time: 
1:35 PM EDT

Close Time: 
 2:12 PM EDT

Old Business
SAE Conference:  Patrick Murphy and Roberta McHatton provided an overview of the laser-relevant aspects of the recent SAE Conference.  Patrick discussed progress in rephrasing of some of the Laser Illuminated Lighting Instrument (LILI) regulations.  Specifically, some restrictive language for distance of observation of laser use (previously 3 miles) is now recommended to have one in the 3-5 mile range.  During the conference, Clay-Paky demonstrated the difference between laser based (LILI) devices and conventional lighting sources. During Roberta's presentation, she covered safety-related changes within aviation authorities outside the US (e.g. UK) and conveyed that the FAA took significant interest.  Patrick also presented the Category A show standard to the  SAEG10 as one of his three presentations.  Patrick conveyed significantly positive response indicating that the SAEG10 appeared to like what they heard/reviewed.
International Laser Safety Conference (ILSC):  Patrick Murphy will be giving two presentations at this meeting, one of which focuses on the Category A show.
Conference Survey:  Patrick Murphy discussed the current status of the survey to ILDA members asking which dates they preferred for the next annual user conference. 
2023 ILDA Conference:  The Board briefly discussed the planned public laser show on the pier.  Horacio Pugliese raised the need to start planning the outdoor show set-up.  
ILDA 2023 Membership Renewals: Patrick indicated that 148 ILDA members have renewed so far, a relatively high percentage for this time of year.
New Business
LSO Class:  Patrick is teaching an LSO class this Wednesday for four people.
Projector/Show Variances:  The Board discussed that FDA Variance approvals have slowed significantly over the past year.
Next ILDA Board Meeting:  The Board will meet on Wednesday the 8th of February.
Close: MOTION:  A motion to close meeting was made by Brian Gonzales and seconded by Roberta McHatton. The motion passed by all Board members.
